
 

GLENN COUNTY 4-H COUNCIL MEETING 
Monday, August 21, 2023 

7:00 p.m. 
UCCE Office, Orland and via Zoom 

821 E. South St., Orland 

 
 

Attendance:  
Capay: Amanda Lefor, Maddy Coleman 
Clover: 
Lake: Lisa Humphreys,  
Plaza: Shannon Knowles, Colleen Cecil 
Schaffert: Marci Sanchez, Jamie Marron 
Stoney Creek: Mayra Fairbanks, Gracie Marshall, Rosie Inzunza,  
Willows: Holly Pool, Abby Alves, Corie Hurlburt 
Staff: Christine Kampmann, Nicole Marshall-Wheeler 
 
 
Glenn County 4-H Council did not receive any nominations for the 2023-2024 program year. 
Since there were no nominations, the Glenn County 4-H Program will be moving forward with 
the new model, Glenn County 4-H Advisory Team. The model will consist of 2 Adult Volunteers, 
2 Teen Youth Members and a 4-H CYP Staff member. The 4-H CES will be working with the 4-H 
Advisor and state office to provide Operating Procedures. Attendees were concerned with 
expectations moving forward and what would the program look like. All were reassured that we 
would move forward with or events and regular programming. Attendees asked if anyone could 
self-nominate for a seat on the Advisory Team. Anyone interested was given until August 31, 
2023, to email glenncounty4H@ucanr.edu or to call the UCCE Office. Several names for the 
Advisory Team were suggested.  
 
Committee/Project Report: 
Star Awards & Leaders Appreciation Event- the report was given by Lisa Humphreys. The event 
will be held at Lake Elementary School on September 23, 2023, at 6:00 p.m. Ice Cream will be 
served with an option of several toppings. Lake 4-H Officer Team will be presenting the awards 
and they are forming a committee. 
 
Staff Reports: 

• Missing End of the Year Key Leader Reporting and Completion Reports Due. Key 
leaders were asked to turn in all missing materials as soon as possible. The materials 
are required for state reporting.  

• Countywide Record book and Spark Achievement Record Books were evaluated, and 
volunteers were thanked. 

MEETING MINUTES 

mailto:glenncounty4H@ucanr.edu


 

• Zsuites Enrollment system is open, and the feedback has been good. Attendees were 
asked about their experience, and they said it was easy. Enrollment can be 
completed online, or they can complete a paper enrollment from the UCCE Office.  

• Attendees were reminded about Club Officer Boot Camp and asked to reach out to 
their Officers to get signed up.  

• 2023 Workshop Series for 4-H Project Leaders was announced by Nicole. Leaders 
were encouraged to attend the meetings and made aware if they miss a meeting in 
September, they can make it up in October.  

• The New and Returning Leader Trainings were mentioned, and the links were 
provided in the agenda. Leaders were encouraged to complete their trainings as soon 
as possible.  

• The Fair Exhibition Guidelines and form were briefly discussed, and leaders were 
asked to share this with their clubs and projects.  

• There was discussion about the Club Incentives outcome and asked what to do 
moving forward. A check distribution error was found on the There was an error on 
the tracking spreadsheet and clubs felt like it wasn’t accurate.  Attendees discussed 
what to do moving forward and if we should continue with the incentives. They were 
asked to take the recommendations into consideration and to either bring back their 
suggestions to the next meeting or email Christine.  

• Window Display theme was announced, and attendees were pleased and responsive 
to the new theme. 


